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   Old Forge Crossing Condominium            Website: www.OldForgeXingPa.com              XXXVI-No.9  September 2017 

Dear Friends and Neighbors, 

As you enjoy visiting the pool during last few days of the 2017 season, one of our new Pool Attendants may ask 

you to produce your badge.  For the past several weeks, the board has been hearing that unauthorized persons 

are using the pool.  To address this problem, we have hired part-time Pool Attendants to check pool passes dur-

ing times of peak usage - weekends and holidays.  During these times, we prefer that the life guard keep an eye 

on the activity in the pool and leave the job of checking pool passes to the Pool Attendants.  At the end of the sea-

son we will evaluate the usefulness of the strategy and decide whether we want to continue it in next yearôs pool 

season. 

The board is currently considering two rule changes.  First it has been proposed the bird feeders be taken down 

during the summer months.  The bird feeders have been observed to attract geese to the property and experts tell 

us that it is healthier for birds to forage for the natural foods that are available during the warm weather.  The sec-

ond rule change involves owners or residents notifying the Management office if they have a moving van on the 

property. There have been several instances where large moving vans have taken up multiple parking spaces for 

days at a time.  Each of these rule changes will be described in more detail when the information is distributed 

from the management office. 

Several of us attended a snow removal meeting with Ruppert Landscaping.  The contractor presented a detailed 

snow removal plan and will be assigning  substantial resources to our property - front end loaders, salt spreaders, 

plows and laborers.  Ruppert differs from our past snow removal contractors in that rather than drawing from the 

temporary ñlabor pool,ò they retain a permanent group of laborers. In a large storm, Ruppert actually provides fa-

cilities for their laborers so that they can rest and warm up between shoveling shifts. With Ruppertôs meticulous 

planning, I truly believe that we are now ready for the ñmother of all snow-

storms,ò but preparations notwithstanding, letôs all hope for a mild winter. 

We have purchased a number of LED light bulbs to replace the high pres-

sure sodium bulbs currently in use in our outdoor lighting fixtures  Our 

maintenance crew will be gradually replacing the old bulbs with new LEDôs 

which are longer lasting and more energy efficient.  These bulbs are availa-

ble in several wattages, so if you find the new lighting to be too bright or too 

dim for your taste, you can contact the management office and request that 

a different wattage bulb be installed.  The new bulbs emit a white light ra-

ther than amber, so they may take some getting used to. 

The Labor Day Cocktail Party is scheduled for Saturday September 2nd  at 

4:00 at the clubhouse and poolside patio.  I hope to see you there! 

Best regards,  

Dave Inman  
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Upcoming Events from the Social Committee 
 
 
Labor Day Cocktail Party - Saturday September 2, 2017 at 4:00pm:   
As in past years, the party will be held poolside and on the clubhouse patio. The Social Commit-
tee will provide fried chicken, hoagies, hot dogs and hamburgers.  You are encouraged to bring a 
dish to share, but please no glass.  
 
 
Thursdays at the Clubhouse 

 
Thursday, September 21, 1:00 - 3:00PM  Needlework Group:  
Crocheting, knitting or any type of handcrafting. 
 
All other groups - Health and Wellness, Games Group, and Mornings with the Man-
ager have been suspended until further notice.  We thank Margaret Burton, Dan-
ielle Cavanaugh, Lisa Layton and Connie McGettigan, for their help in coordinating 
these groups.  

 
 
Social Committee Meetings: 
Third Tuesday of the Month at 7PM in the Clubhouse. 
Please join us. All residents welcome! 
 

 
Committee Report Highlights 

August 8th ï Executive Board Meeting  
 
FINANCE: Reported by Gary Dougherty 
The year to date budget has a positive variance of approximately 112k. Capital expenses should be 
under budget for the fiscal year end. A 75k CD was purchased. Suggestions for the clubhouse and 
barn rentals have been requested.  
 
 
PROPERTY: Reported by Kathy Durkin 
The committee supports moving a boulder from one area of the property to another. It was 
suggested to prioritize the tree work near units 49/50. Weeding in the community garden has 
been difficult due to the weather. An order was placed to replace High Pressure Sodium 
Lights with LED lights for color and efficiency.  
 
 
SOCIAL: Reported by Doug Groholz 
Over 100 residents attended the 4th of July Seafood Picnic. The Labor Day Party will be held 
on Saturday September 2nd at 4pm. There are discussions about having an Ice Cream Social 
as in years past. A new propane grille has been purchased for parties.  
 
 
TOWNWATCH: Reported by Mike Feagley  
A few patrollers have resigned and some new patrollers are filling in. All is quiet in the com-
munity.  
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 TOWNWATCH 
By Mike Feagley 

On the Township Scene   
 
Due to the appointment of the new Police Superintendent, the dates of the 2017 
Tredyffrin Township Citizens Police Academy were delayed, the dates are: September 
20th, thru December 6th. The classes are every Wednesday, 7:00 PM to 9:30 PM, at 
the township building. If you are interested in attending, contact Officer Joe Butler at 
610-408-3654 (jbutler@tredyffrin.org) or myself at 610 505-5579. You will be required 
to fill out an application form which will be submitted to the Police Department.  
 

On the ñCurrent Local Crime Sceneò    
 
Thefts from unlocked vehicles continue in the Township. Some of the items stolen 
are: loose change, wallets, golf clubs, laptop computers, etc. So, this is a reminder to 
LOCK YOUR VEHICLE! 
 
Also, LADIES WATCH YOUR PURSES! recently a womanôs purse was stolen in the 
Strafford Acme, and then returned to another Acme. 

 
On the Old Forge Crossing Scene 
 
Town Watch Patrols continue, but WE NEED MORE TOWNWATCH PATROLLERS! 
An individual does not need to be an owner to volunteer. Plus, it is great way to meet 
your fellow neighbors, and serve YOUR community. 

 
We are sad to announce the retirement of Danielle Cavanaugh from Town Watch. 
She has participated in Town Watch for 33 years. We thank you and appreciate your 
dedication. 

 
 

For information concerning Town Watch 
  Contact Mike FeagleyðArea 7 Director 

Cell: 610-505-5579 
 
 

Thought for the month: 
MAKE YOUR VEHICLE UNATRACTIVE TO A BREAK-IN  
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Anvil Classified Advertising Notice 
Publication for articles in the October Anvil should be 
submitted by fax, e-mail or delivery to the office at Old 
Forge Crossing by September 25th.   Anything submit-
ted after this date may not be published at the discretion 
of the Editor. 
 
NOTE: All advertising is paid for by the advertisers.  Old 
Forge Crossing & The Anvil can make no warranty, 
representation or assurance on the product or services. 

Contact Information 

Police/Fire/Ambulance Emergency    911 

Police (non-emergency)     610-647-1440 

Ambulance (non-emergency)     610-644-1224 

PECO Energy Office   1-800ï494-4000 

PECO Emergency   1-800-841-4141 

Verizon Office & Repair   1-800-837-4966 

Comcast Cable Office       610-587-2264 

Comcast Cable Repair      610-587-2264 

Blosenski Bulk Pick-up       610-942-2707  
       Ext-253  

BestBuy.com Electronic Recycling      610-265-7718     

OFC Office      610-687-5675 

OFC After Hours Emergency       610-687-5678  

OFC Email                                       ofcmgmt@comcast.net 

OFC Accounting                               ofcacct@comcast.net 

OFC Website                               www.OldForgeXingPa.co 

Anvil Advertising Prices 

Ads Black/White Color 

1/4 Page Ad $35.00 $37.00 

1/2 Page Ad $55.00 $58.00 

Full Page Ad $100.00 $105.00 

Classifieds $2.00 / line  

10% Discount  if PAID 2 Months in Advance 

 
 

KURT CAN DO 
Powerwashing, odd jobs, mulching, 

Pruning. Fully insured. Kurt Klotzbuecher 
484-684-4228 

ðððððððððððððððððð 

THE CRAFTSMAN CONNECTION  
Your total renovation specialist 

Fall Special 
10% off labor for exterior doors + windows. 
Kitchens - Bathrooms - PaintingðCeramic 

Hardwood Floors - Carpet 
Financing available. 
Free estimates. 

Call Mark Rybas: 610-254-8345 
Email: Mark.Rybas@rocketmail.com 

ðððððððððððððððððð 

ñNo Job Too Smallò 
Pet Sitting, Window Cleaning,  
Interior Painting or Mulching 

Fully Insured 
Tony McClennon 610-348-4814 

ðððððððððððððððððð 

MARK HOLLINGER HANDYMAN 
         Repairs - Maintenance 

Home Improvements  - Remodeling  - Carpentry 
Home: 610-539 -8621 - markhollinger.com 

ððððððððððððððððð 

A Clean Carpet:  
Upholstery & Carpet Cleaning -Dale 610-687-9823 

ðððððððððððððððððð 
Devon Limousine + Taxi  

24 Hour Service  Special Rates for OFC 
Pete Detreville 610-220-4114 
padetreville@gmail.com  

 
This Month's Anvil Article Contributors: 

 
Dave Inman, Mike Feagley,  

and Margaret Burton, Community Manager.  
 

On-Site Delivery:  
Tony McClennon and Kurt Klotzbuecher 

 
Layout/Design:  

Sereni Web Design & Presentations 
 

The Official Publication of the  
Old Forge Crossing  Condominium Association 

A Community of Colonial Townhouses and Condominiums  
1027 North Valley Forge Road Devon, PA 19333 

 
Volume XXXVIðNo.9, September 2017 
Published by: Old Forge Crossing. 

Pattyôs Home Care Services 
Housekeeping needs, Shopping/Errands, Pet 

Care ,Companionship, Assistance with Activities of Dai-
ly Living, Coordinate Home Medical Equipment, Phar-
macy Supplies, Home Repairs Upon Request. 

610-631-5181 
ððððððððððððððððððððð 

For Rent 
1st floor condo, 2 bedrooms / 2 Full bathrooms,  
Available September 1st  $1450 /month 

No smoking!  Call Craig 610-254-8208 - 8am-8pm 
No Realtors 

mailto:padetreville@gmail.com
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Management Notes 
Rule of the Month 
We are continuing our enforcement efforts of the garden areas. While you may have weeded once, 
those pesky weeds will continue to grow.  

 
September is National Preparedness Month. Take simple steps to pre-
pare for emergencies in your homes, businesses and schools. Think 
first about the basics of survivalðfresh water, food, clean air and 
warmth, according to the U.S. Department of Homeland Security's 
Ready Campaign. 
 
 

Here are some items recommended for a basic emergency supply kit: 
¶ Water, one gallon of water per person per day for at least three days, for drinking and sanitation 

¶ Food, at least a three-day supply of non-perishable food 

¶ Battery-powered or hand crank radio and a NOAA Weather Radio with tone alert and extra batteries for each 

¶ Flashlight and extra batteries 

¶ First aid kit 

¶ Whistle to signal for help 

¶ Dust mask, to help filter contaminated air and plastic sheeting and duct tape to shelter-in-place 

¶ Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties for personal sanitation 

¶ Wrench or pliers to turn off utilities 

¶ Can opener for food (if kit contains canned food) 

¶ Local maps 
 

You might consider adding these additional items: 

¶ Prescription medications and glasses 

¶ Infant formula and diapers 

¶ Food and extra water for your pet 

¶ Important family documents such as copies of insurance policies, identification and bank account records in a waterproof, 
portable container 

¶ Cash or travelerôs checks and change 

¶ Emergency reference material such as a first aid book or similar information from www.ready.gov 

¶ Sleeping bag or warm blanket for each person 

¶ Complete change of clothing including a long-sleeved shirt, long pants and sturdy shoes. Consider additional clothing if 
you live in a cold-weather climate. 

¶ Household chlorine bleach and medicine dropper. When diluted nine parts to one part water and bleach can be used as a 
disinfectant. Or in an emergency, you can use it to treat water by using 16 drops of regular household liquid bleach per 
gallon of water. Do not use scented, color safe or bleaches with added cleaners. 

¶ Fire extinguisher 

¶ Personal hygiene items 

¶ Paper cups, plates and towels and plastic utensils 

¶ Paper and pencils 

¶ Books, games, puzzles and other activities for adults and children. 
 

Be Our Guest 
Feel free to join us for OFCôs Committee and Executive Board meetings.  Please see the 
Anvil calendar for meeting dates.  Topics for this monthôs Committee and Executive Board 
meetings are as follows: 
 

Property Committee: Review of proposed tree work.  
Executive Board: Review current events.  
Social Committee: Planning for the Halloween Happy Hour and Holiday party. 
Finance Committee: Review of Augustôs financial reports.  
 
Please visit our website at OldForgeXingPa.com for agendas.  
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